
OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING 

January 10, 2024 

President Tiffany Ditchfield called the meeting to order with 13 members in attendance. A motion to 
approve the minutes from the December 2023 meeting was made by Kim Ruhland and seconded by 
Amy Brenbarger. There was no correspondence. The November and December treasurer’s reports were 
reviewed. A motion to approve both reports was made by Amy Brenbarger and seconded by Stacey 
Soulsby. 

Administrative Reports 

Membership (Stacey Soulsby) Membership stands at 98 members. The Winter Sports program will be 
updated to include the girls basketball rosters for the two upcoming dates where both the boys teams 
and girls teams play home games. 

Website (Ellen Gross) The website will be updated with the Winter/Spring Sports Cash Raffle and the 
Steak Dinner details soon. 

Spirit Wear (Tiffany Ditchfield) The Spirit Wear booth will be open during the January 12 and January 19 
home basketball games, as well as during 8th grade open house night on January 17, 2024.  

Basketball 50/50 (Courtnye Miller & Stephanie Larsen) No report. 

Athletic Director’s Report  

No report. Mr. Cooper will have information about the cost for a new popcorn machine for football at 
the next meeting. 

Old Business 

Remind App The Booster Club Remind app is up and running. Members can contact Kim Ruhland to be 
added to the app. It was suggested that the Remind details be added to the website and to membership 
forms. 

Bowling Alley Sign Kim Ruhland has been in touch with Mrs. Carroll. We should have an update in 
February. 

New Business 

Steak Dinner The kickoff party is scheduled at JJ’s on January 19, 2024, after the home basketball game. 
It was agreed to raise dinner ticket prices by $5 this year ($35 in advance, $40 at the door). The cost of a 
ticket without the meal will remain at $20. 

Winter/Spring Sports – Cash Raffle The tickets are printed and should be distributed to sports teams 
next week. Thrush donated $200 toward the printing cost. Raffle prizes will be $1000, 500, 250, and 250. 
and spring sports to sell $5 raffle tickets. Tentative plans are for the winner(s) to be drawn at the last 
home basketball game, February 16, 2024. 

Rotary Park Light Display It was suggested that the Booster Club sponsor an OHS display at the park 
next year because many other local schools have them. 



A motion to adjourn was made by Courtnye Miller and seconded by Carrie Price.  

The next meeting will be held Wednesday, February 14, 2024, at 7 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Kerry Bryson 

 

 

 


